## Wareham Recycling Committee

Wednesday, September 16, 2020 Room 24 Wareham Town Hall

## MINUTES September 16, 2020

Meeting opened at: 6:05

I n

attendance were: Jennifer Gady, Ann Marie Brooks, Charlene Price, Marilyn Russell, Earl Russell. Not attending: Jim Munise (BOS)

- The agenda was distributed by Jennifer
- Marilyn distributed the co-ordinator's report and newsletter
- Charlene distributed the minutes for Dec. 2019 (meeting held), Jan. 2020, Feb. 2020, Mar. 2020, Apr. 2020, May 2020, June 2020, July 2020, Aug. 2020(no meetings held due to COVID-19). All accepted as written unanimous
- Earl Russell presented the treasurer's report. Discussion held. Accepted report as written unanimous
- Marilyn presented the co-ordinator's report
- Discussion held on center reopening. Verbal okay was received per Co-ordinator Marilyn Russell from Derek Sullivan regarding reopening of the center and rules to be followed.
- Due to COVID-19, books and swap shed items received are to be held for two weeks in the office trailer before being put in the appropriate sheds. They will be marked with the date received and the date to be put into circulation. Marilyn will monitor until the next meeting and we will review again. Discussion, Vote was 3 for, 1 against.
- Marilyn stated that there are four tumbling composter for sale. A grant was used to purchase them. Discussion
- Marilyn sent an email to Matt Stanton (JROTC & Key Club) at the high school asking for a student to join the committee Hopefully we will have a student on the committee.
- Marilyn reported that a charge of \$3.00 per gallon is being charged for paint. The previous charge was \$1.00. Discussion
- Marilyn reported that the paint shed was to close at the end of September Discussion
- Discussion was held regarding holding meetings at 6PM on the 3rd Wednesday of the month. Vote unanimous to keep as current.